First Peter was written to the churches of Asia Minor, identifying them as “temporary residents and foreigners” (2:11). After establishing who they were, Peter goes on to instruct them in the way that they were to represent the Kingdom of God. 
 
The passage that we are considering this Sunday, February 12th, is not about the roles that we are to take in the Kingdom of God, but is focused on how we live in the culture in which we grew up so that we do not hinder the message of the Gospel.
 
Galatians 3:28 says, “There is no longer Jew or Gentile, slave or free, male and female. For you are all one in Christ Jesus.” This is exemplified in the fact that the gifts that Jesus gave to the church are not gender specific, but rather the New Testament narrative reveals both males and females exercising the gifts of Ephesians 4. 


